## Water Commissioner's Monthly Meeting August 29, 2017

Bruce Merriam, Chairman
Steve Call, Commissioner
Michael Brown, Water Superintendent
Suzanne Leh, Clerk/Collector
Eileen Tela, District Accountant
Dave Thompson, Finance Committee
Steve Constantine, Finance Committee
Don Reid, Finance Committee
Jeff Hildreth, Operator

Bruce Merriam opened the meeting at 4:00pm. Steve Call made the motion to accept the minutes of July 5, 2017. Bruce seconded. All in Favor.

<u>Office Updates</u> – LED lighting in district office & conference room will be completed this coming week. Looks great.

<u>Hydrants</u> – The five hydrants that were chosen to be replaced this summer have been completed.

<u>Lead Gooseneck Program</u> – Six services have been replaced. Mike will review numbers before budget time to possibly have it as an article to complete more.

<u>Lead and Copper</u> – Just finished up the lead and copper sampling (20 houses). Waiting for results to come back.

<u>General Pierce Bridge</u> – Mike has not been able to make a connection with anyone in Greenfield yet.

<u>Accountant</u> – Eileen is preparing for audit which will be the last week in September.

Next meeting scheduled for *Wednesday*, *October 4*, *2017 at 5:00pm*. Meeting adjourned at 4:10pm.